## RESOLUTION NO. 6 FOR 1996

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE TRANSFER OF FUNDS FROM CONTINGENCY TO THE NONDEPARTMENTAL BUILDING RENTAL LINE IN THE GENERAL FUND.

WHEREAS, it has been determined that due to recent floodings, the police department in the basement of City Hall is no longer habitable; and

WHEREAS, City Council directed staff at an emergency council meeting on February 8, 1996 to find a facility for the police department that would work with the least amount of expenses in retrofitting; and

WHEREAS, a modular building was found that could be moved on site and rented for the remainder of the 95-96 fiscal year for a total of \$12,000; and

WHEREAS, these costs were unanticipated during the 1995-1996 budget process; and

WHEREAS, ORS 294.450 provides for the transfers of appropriations within a fund or from one fund to another by official resolution of the City Council;

NOW, THEREFORE THE CITY OF SWEET HOME DOES RESOLVE AS FOLLOWS:

To transfer \$12,000 from contingency to the nondepartmental building rental line in the General Fund.

This transfer will allow the City to move the police department from the basement in City Hall to a temporary facility until a more permanent site is established.

PASSED by the City Council and approved by the Mayor this 12th day of March, 1996.

Robert Whitiel

City Manager - Ex Officio City Recorder